
  

 

NELLES MANOR 
Newsletter 

May 2021 Volume 2021, Number 4 

 

Board of Directors 

L. Coutts – Chair 

B. Thompson – Treasurer 

J. Van Roon CPA 

C. Mullins 

A. Hurst 

E. Byrne 

C. Gudas-Murphy 
 
 
Events Committee 
 

J. Linzel 

K. Vandermolen 

L. Coutts 

B. Thompson 

M. Grimsmo 

C. Reid 

K. Henderson 

K. Jarvis 

C. Allen 

N. Green-Barons 

N. Thirapong 

R. Wellstead 

E. Byrne 

 

Contact Us 

  www.nellesmanor.ca 

     info@nellesmanor.ca 

126 Main St. W. 
Grimsby, Ont. L3M 1R8 
Phone: 289-235-7755 
 
 

New to our Collection-part 3  
 
       

 
 

This is a brass powder flask. The Metal Flasks replaced 
the original Powder Horns in the early 1800’s. These Flasks 
were made of brass, copper, tin or other available metals and 
took many different shapes and sizes. These were eventually 
replaced by paper powder cartridges 

 
 Donated by a supporter of the Museum 

ON-GOING ACTIVITIES 
   

      Here it is and we are still awaiting an opportunity to open and carry on 
our usual activities. With the current stages it will be the late summer or 
early Fall before we can have the public at the Museum for tours and 
programs. With that in mind we are examining what is likely and probable 
and will be making a list for our events committee to consider. 
 

Based on current trends Step One will begin June 14, Step Two 
approximately July 5, and Step Three approximately July 26. As we have 
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seen in the past year these steps will be based on the Ontario Government 
table of experts and could change at any time. 
Examining the plan in regards to Nelles Manor Museum reopening and 
activities, there is potential at Step Two to allow for some limited numbers 
outdoor activities. 
Step Three allows museums to start indoor activities with capacity limits. 
 
 

Congrats - Jess 

 

      Jess Linzel was our Young Canada Works Student as the Season 
Manager started at Nelles Manor 
Museum for two summers. Jess was a 
major factor in the success we achieved 
in our first years. She has majored in 
History at Brock University and recently 
completed her thesis on historical 
aspects in the Niagara region.  

 
      Jess is now working at the 
Brown Homestead on Pelham Road in 
St. Catharines, an organization focusing 
on the adaptive restoration of the John 
Brown House and development of the 
Brown Homestead campus. She is their 
Community Engagement Manager. 
Jess’s responsibilities are administrative 
and related to the operation of the 
organization and site, and will also be developing and implementing 
programming and community engagement activities. 
 
Congratulations Jess! 
 

Volunteer – TOUR GUIDES NEEDED 
 

Don’t forget us!!! 
 

We are still hoping at to open sometime this summer once this pandemic is 
under control. 

If you have the time and want to contribute to an important cause while 
meeting some great people along the way, please consider becoming a 
volunteer tour guide. We coordinate our volunteers according their 
individual schedules and preferences, whether for a few hours or a whole 
day. We will train you. We have a detailed training manual for you to be 
able to lead our visitors through the history of the home and the Family. 
Join our great group of dedicated volunteers. 
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New & Renewed Friends of the Manor – 

      

Brent Beaucroft 
Adrienne Brown 
Ken Cherney & Jan Kay 
Christine Gudas-Murphy 
Janet Muise & Paul Ames 
Ron & Faye Zsadany 

 

Estate Planning –  
 
Nelles Manor is one of the few pieces of original Loyalist built heritage left in 
Ontario. One of the ways to support the Manor is to include Nelles Manor Heritage 
House in your estate plans.  
 
A donation from your estate or life insurance policy to the Manor could be made to 
our annual operations or to an endowment fund that would support our major 
capital needs, or where the income supports our annual preservation, 
maintenance and operations costs.  
 
Consult your lawyer or accountant as to how to provide this type of support 
 

 

 

 

All donations to Nelles 
Manor are tax 
deductible and a 
donation receipt for tax 
purposes will be issued  
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Thank you all for your encouragement and we look forward to a safe and 
successful 2021 year! 
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